
Ninnescah News 

Aging Facilities Require Attention 

Winter 2021 

Volume 12, Issue 1 

By: Isaac Entz and Jeffrey Graber 

 A church is more than just a     
building, or a physical location. It’s also 
the people who gather. The same can 
be said for Camp, but the location and 
the buildings certainly add to the        
experience. This past summer camping 
season, the physical part of camp       
presented some new challenges and 
headaches.   
 Your generous support is always 
appreciated, especially as we continue 
our vision to make Camp an intersection 
of God, nature, self, and others. As the 
vision continues to grow, upgrades and 

significant repairs to vital parts of Camp 
are currently needed.   
 The Retreat Center has served as 
the hub for many small group retreats 
but is currently without central heat or 
air conditioning. From Mental Health 
and Scrapbooking Retreats to church 
groups and summer program staff  
housing (not to mention staff offices), 
the Retreat Center is an integral part of 
Camp all year long.   
 For most campers, the miracle of 
modern plumbing goes unnoticed,    
unless it’s not working properly. After    
50+ years of thankless service and years 
of minor repairs, the septic system in 

the main camp area needs significant 
improvements. Also at main camp, the 
mechanical and electrical systems in the 
kitchen area need updates due to      
recent mechanical failures.  
 There are many ways you can     
support camp, including end-of-the-year 
donations, but also your continued    
support through rental of camp         
facilities. There are numerous dates 
available, and we invite you to contact 
the Camp office for retreat and          
donation information. Camp              
Mennoscah is a 501(c)3 not-for-profit 
organization, and your donations may 
be tax deductible.   

Blessing Camp Mennoscah with End-Of-Year Donation 

This year has been exceptional in so many ways. We forged our way through the worst of the COVID-19 pandemic (we hope) 
and had successful summer youth camps. Church and family groups found their way to Camp Mennoscah for rediscovered 
face-to-face community. Camp Mennoscah was uplifted and blessed by the numerous donors, volunteers, and people      
praying for good things for the ministry. 
 

The journey is not yet finished. We know, whatever else may be, there will be renewed faith and connections with God,   
nature, and others. Absolutely, this will be. With the prayers and efforts of dedicated leaders, there will be testimonial  
statements and baptisms speaking to the success of camp's faith formation and relationship building. There will be friends 
made, smiling faces, peace, hope and deeper understandings of God. This will also be. 
 

Part of the journey is not in the unknowns but in the known twists and turns. We know there were unexpected expenses 
and repairs this past year. Broken septic pumps, heaters, freezers, air-conditioning, rusty diving boards. Some of the issues 
have temporary fixes, but those are not sustainable. To keep the great God experiences happening at camp, permanent fixes 
must be made. 
 

These needs are not part of the dreaming into the future. These needs are the here and now. The fixes have a financial 
cost. We don't know what the final cost of the repairs will be yet. Prices are going up on everything from food (the beloved 
zweiback and verenike casserole!) to water meters and pumps (working toilets are necessary!). Possible costs could be more 
than $200,000. 
 

You will be what makes the amazing continue to happen at Camp Mennoscah. As you consider making a donation to Camp 
Mennoscah or volunteering, remember the stories of life-long camp friends, baptisms in the river, and the memories of   
sunsets and starry night skies. Send a prayer for camp, while you're at it. We all need a space to seek God's peace. 
 

Gifts to support Camp Mennoscah's mission can be made online at www.campmennoscah.org. Make your online donation 
go further by clicking to cover the processing fees! 

https://tithe.ly/give_new/www/#/tithely/give-one-time/278483


By: Darrin Hiebert 

 

 Camp has many ways to enjoy      

nature. One of the popular ways is to get 

out and enjoy the nature trails. The trails 

snake all over the perimeter of camp. 

But there’s always been a problem with 

the trails.  The trails had a bridge     

crossing that would not allow any   

equipment to pass thru to the other side. 

That meant maintaining the trails by 

hand, and not with a riding lawn mower, 

or any power equipment for that matter.     

     Over the last 18 months, that all 
changed! Many volunteers, individuals 
and groups, have contributed time and 
money to replace the old and tired foot 
bridge that we had. Remember that 

mowing problem? No longer a problem.   
It is possible to not only drive a mower 
across the bridge, but the tractor can  
traverse the bridge as well! Now, it will   
be much easier to do the necessary       
maintenance on the other side.         

Thanks to everyone for helping maintain    

 the mission of camp: 
 

 

  “A place where people                     
  of all ages come to  
  renew themselves, their        
  relationships, and their          
  connection with God. In          
  this most sacred space,  
  we intentionally seek the  
  intersection of God, nature,   
  self, and others.”  

Volunteers Build New Bridge 

Camp Mennoscah Wish List 

Thank you so much for the many gifts and prayers that you shower on us throughout the year. If you need some gift ideas 

for camp, here is a list of items we would love to find under our Christmas tree this year. Or if you have some time to give, 

there are always volunteer opportunities. Please go online to www.campmennoscah.org wish list to make sure the           

correct item is purchased. 

50 Foot Extension Cord 

Standard/Queen pillows 

Spikeball (3 sets) 

Giant 4 in a Row game (either 3’ or 4’) 

Volleyball Net 

Volleyball 

Basketball 

Soccer ball 

Craftsman Mechanics Toolbox 

Air Conditioner Fin Comb 

Quik-Mark Striping Wand, Krylon, 34 inches, $38.00 

Extension pole, Purdy, 6 to 12 feet, $42.78 

Contact us at office@campmennoscah.org or call us at 
620-297-3014 for many volunteer opportunities. 
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https://smile.amazon.com/3-Outlet-Lighted-Extension-Watts-Wire/dp/B01FX6JRWC/ref=sr_1_22?crid=28BWGCBCFVJ8P&keywords=0-ft+12%2F3+Heavy+Duty+3-Outlet+Lighted+SJTW+Indoor%2FOutdoor+Extension+Cord+by+Watt%27s+Wire+-&qid=1640718105&sprefix=0-ft+12%2F3+heavy+du
https://smile.amazon.com/Digital-Decor-Cotton-Down-Alternative-Pillows/dp/B012P5QCQ8/ref=sr_1_5?crid=GIBWSJGUYPV4&keywords=Set+of+Two+100%25+Cotton+Hotel+Down-Alternative+Made+in+USA+Pillows+-+Three+Comfort+Levels%21+%28Silver%2C+Standard%29&qid=1640718377
http://smile.amazon.com/dp/B00STL38RE/?coliid=I1SWWAMWLYBXGO&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=1&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/Giant-Row-Score-Oversized-Backyard/dp/B07FW2MB56/ref=sr_1_2?crid=3LRVYVQCP7SJ5&keywords=Rally+and+Roar+Giant+Wooden+4-in-a-Row&qid=1640717613&sprefix=rally+and+roar+giant+wooden+4-in-a-row%2Caps%2C205&sr=8-2
https://smile.amazon.com/Park-Sun-Sports-Regulation-Professional/dp/B0009PVUR8/ref=sxin_13_pa_sp_search_thematic_sspa?crid=2634465VKGW8L&cv_ct_cx=volleyball+net+outdoor&keywords=volleyball+net+outdoor&pd_rd_i=B0009PVUR8&pd_rd_r=305caca6-a2ef-4b08-88d4-977d113
https://smile.amazon.com/Wilson-Outdoor-Soft-Play-Volleyball/dp/B001RTL53E/ref=sr_1_4?keywords=volleyball&qid=1636758851&qsid=137-5874575-2466548&s=sporting-goods&sr=1-4&sres=B001RTL53E%2CB00BHD1P94%2CB00099YZNU%2CB07B3XGMNL%2CB0812JRW36%2CB083YRCST9%2CB08DXF
https://smile.amazon.com/WILSON-NBA-DRV-Basketball-7-29-5/dp/B091M3SJ6R/ref=sr_1_5?keywords=basketball&qid=1636758986&qsid=137-5874575-2466548&s=sporting-goods&sr=1-5&sres=B08QJH7TSW%2CB091M3SJ6R%2CB08QJLH54P%2CB000PD8THS%2CB0009KF59M%2CB002XLWE3K%2CB08QJJT1M
https://smile.amazon.com/Franklin-Sports-Competition-Soccer-Assorted/dp/B000067R1G/ref=sr_1_4?crid=AQO9RDJZWWDH&keywords=soccer%2Bball&qid=1636761073&qsid=137-5874575-2466548&s=sporting-goods&sprefix=soccer%2Csporting%2C232&sr=1-4&sres=B000067R1I%2CB000L2DSLK
https://www.craftsman.com/products/automotive-tools/mechanics-tool-sets/cmmt12038--224-pc-3-drive-mechanics-tool-box
https://smile.amazon.com/Stainless-Conditioner-Condenser-Straightener-Conditioning/dp/B07VV3FKL1/ref=sr_1_14?keywords=ac+fin+comb&qid=1640719247&sr=8-14
https://smile.amazon.com/Krylon-K796-Quik-Mark-Striping-Wand/dp/B00UTZVEME/ref=sr_1_1?crid=3P23B7MJRUMSM&keywords=Krylon+K796+Quik-Mark+Striping+Wand%2C+34+Inches%2C+Red&qid=1640719381&sprefix=krylon+k796+quik-mark+striping+wand%2C+34+inches%2C+red+%2Caps%2C6
https://smile.amazon.com/Purdy-140855661-Professional-Extension-6-12-Feet/dp/B00PFBV1BG/ref=sr_1_1?crid=2OXEGR8ZGRYQ2&keywords=Purdy+140855661+Power+Lock+Professional+Grade+Extension+Pole%2C+6-12-Feet&qid=1640719610&sprefix=purdy+140855661+power+lock+profe


 After countless years of being directors of one of 

the Junior camps, Allen Jantz and Janet McGillivary 

made the decision to step down from that role. Their 

many years of service are so greatly appreciated. We 

asked Allen and Janet to share some words with us… 

 

 Some 50 years ago, as a child growing up in     
Western Kansas, there were two youth my immediate 
age in my small, Mennonite church. My church,      
however had strong ties to Camp Mennoscah and so  
as a youth, I began early participating the range of 
offerings at camp. As I look back over my life, Camp 
Mennoscah has been one constant in my life; while I 
have experienced transitions in my life, camp has    
consistently been a part of those changes, from getting 
married to raising my own children with camp being a 
natural part of “what we do.” I believe that camp     
influences people, and the influence it has is unique     
to each individual person. That influence makes us    
become better people.  
     That is the strength of Camp Mennoscah. As we     
retire from directing, neither Janet nor I see this as a 
complete break, but we look at this as being part of the 
evolution of experiences with camp. We’re not done                     
volunteering at camp, it will now just look different. If 
you volunteer at camp, I know you know what I’m    
talking about! -Allen 
 

 As I write down my thoughts, we're experiencing the 
coldest week of weather I can recall, but thinking about 
Camp Mennoscah brings so many warm and wonderful 
memories.  It's hard to know where to begin to share our 
love for the camp, but for both of us it does begin with 
being campers many years ago. In college we got the    
opportunity to begin serving on the staff and found camp 
spoke to us in new and different ways. We have met and 
hope to continue to meet many amazing people over the 
years. It is so rewarding to see young people become    
impassioned with the camp and its ministry. Providing 
youth the opportunity to have the experiences we had as 
campers has always been very important.  
        Camp Mennoscah will always be a home away from 
home for us, a place of spiritual renewal, and a place 
where we can help others experience and know God 
better. -Janet  

Saying Goodbye to Long-time Directors 

 Allen and Janet, you have given us decades of  
summer youth camp weeks filled with silly skits, lanyards, 
thoughtful Bible lessons, and generosity. We have 
benefited from your connections to the Newton area    
and Bethel College--what great counselors you found!  
It seemed ridiculous to ask every year if you wanted          
to direct another year since you both have been so 
dedicated to Camp Mennoscah's ministry, but we did, and 
each year we were thrilled to have you back. Thank you 
for sharing your gifts and the blessing of your presence 
with so many.  
        We offer you heaping basketfuls of thanks, joyfulness, 
and camp memories. We can't wait to see  how you will 
next be involved at Camp Mennoscah! 
      The Camp Mennoscah Staff 

Page 5             Ninnescah News        Vo lume 12, Issue 1  

Allen and Janet, front row 1st and 2nd from right. (1982 or 1983) 

Janet and Allen, front row 3rd and 4th from right. (1990) 



A great big THANKS to all of our DONORS... 

Pam and Brent Abrahams 
Camille and Russell Adrian 
Bob and Janelle Arnett    
     Campbell  
Andrea and Charles Baker 
Kris and Dave Balzer 
Keith and Barb Banman 
Sandy and Steve Banman 
Grace and Harlan Bartel 
Lila and John Bartel 
Lisa and Kelvin Bartel 
Myrna Bartel 
Olivia Bartel 
Susan and Allan Bartel 
Zac Bartel 
Jeff and Gail Baumgartner 
Cappy Becker and Richard   
     Harris 
Donna and Bob Becker 
Hugo and Mary Ann  
     Boschmann 
Heather and David Bradford 
Rosella and Raymond Brandt 
Jake and Marie Brubacher 
Bruce and Meribeth Buhr 
Arlin and Maretta Buller 
Carol and Jerry Buller 
Eric Buller 
Pauline and Calvin Buller 
Tim and Rachel Epp Buller 
Marna and Paul Burckhart 
Beth Burns and Everett  
     Bradley 
Annette and Eldon Chlumsky 
Kim and Debbie Claassen 
Michelle and Sean Claassen 
Roger and Beverly Claassen 
Mandy and Ray Dick 
Rebecca and Gary Dick 
Sara Dick 
Dewayne Dirks 
Marvin and Ruthann   
     Dirks 
Mike and Ann Doerksen 
Carol and Donley Duerksen 
Mary and David Duerksen 
Jan Dyck 
Bill and Esther Kreider Eash 
Karen and Glen Ediger 
Lola Beth Ediger 
Carol and Larry Entz 
Isaac Entz 
Joan and Alan Entz 
Jim Enz 
Rosie Epp and Ray Reimer 
Aileen and David Esau 
Sheri and Chris Esau 
Jenny and John Fast 
Alan Flaming 
Anna Grace Flickinger 
Lee Flickinger 
LaDeen and Rod Frey 
Deane Frey 
Dorothy and Richard Friesen 
Lois and Joe Friesen 
Margo and Tom Gaeddert 
Linda Gebert 
Lenora Gehring 
Marla and Bret Gillmore 
Annette and Randy Goering 
Carol and Randall Goering 
Christine and Kirby Goering 
DeAnna Goering 
Dorothy and Homer Goering 
Jay and Linda Goering 
Judy and Keith Goering 

Julaine Goering 
Marna Goering 
Sam and Marcia Goering 
Susan and Steve Goering 
Waneta and Eugene Goering 
Judy and Tim Goertzen 
Phyllis and Lee Goertzen 
Katherine and Peter Goerzen 
Laura and John Goerzen 
Renetta and Russ Gooden 
Emily Goodrow 
Sid and Gayle Graber 
Jana Graham and Kent Moore 
Leon Guhr 
Deb and Joe Hamm 
Letha Hamm 
Willis Harder 
Marge and Ed Harms 
Lisa and Tim Harms 
Merril Harms 
Melanie and Chuck Haspels 
Beth and Kermit Hershberger 
Darrin and Karen Hiebert 
Nate Smucker and Greta  
     Hiebert 
Melissa Hodgson 
Joyce Holck  
Steve and Vicki Howard 
Frankie Huxman 
Carol Ingenthron 
Mallory and Kenzie  
     Intemann 
Jon and Sue Ann Jantz 
Joni and Allen Jantz 
Vern and Helen Jantz 
Michelle Jantz 
Cindy and Kevin Jantzen 
Eric and Joelle Jantzen 
Henry Jantzen 
Katie Jantzen 
Kristin Jantzen 
Mark and Alice Hartman  
     Jantzen 
Vern and Delores Jantzen 
Ken and Mary E. Janzen 
Mary Ann Jost 
Jim Juhnke and Miriam  
     Nofsinger 
April Kabagambe 
Addie and Jeff Kauffman 
Berni Kaufman 
Cheri and Larry Kaufman 
Del and Ann Kaufman 
Howard and Neva Kaufman 
Jim Kaufman 
Kathy and Gary Kaufman 
Mitch and Rosi Kaufman 
Nancy and Kenton Kaufman 
Reid and Grayce Kaufman 
Lori and Brian Kennell 
Kathy and Jay Kidder 
Erika and Matt Kirkland 
Valerie and K John Klaassen 
Rod and Amy Kliewer 
Carol and Vernon  
     Klingenberg 
Kara and Derek Klingenberg 
Carina and Brent Knight 
Ryan and Rachel Koehn 
Barb and Richard Koontz 
Matt and Jennifer Koontz 
Kerry and Nancy A Krehbiel 
Myrna Krehbiel 
Travis Krehbiel and Carrie   
     Hochstetler 
 

David and Heidi Reiger  
     Kreider 
Mark Kreider 
Karen Kreider Yoder and     
     Steve Yoder 
Mary and Joel Kulp 
Dan Kunzman 
Marlin and Betta Kym 
Jeanette and George Leary 
Naomi and Kevin Leary 
Treva and Gerald Lichti 
Beth and Jonas Lichty 
Amy and Josh Lingenfelser 
Christina Litwiller 
Jill and Eric Litwiller 
Scott Litwiller 
Fred Loganbill and Renee    
     Sauder 
Anna Lubbers 
Janet Lubbers 
William and Jamie Lulloff 
Deanna and Jack Mace 
Delon and Joretta Martens 
Weldon and Jenny Martens 
Terri and James Martin 
Janet and Larry McGillivary 
Susan Merrifield and Rusten  
     Schroeder 
Don and Kim Mies 
Amanda and Brian Miller 
Jon and Martha Miller 
Jordan Miller 
Rachel Miller 
Jeremy and Katie Mitchell- 
     Koch 
Dave and Rhonda Toews  
     Moore 
Ruby and Gary Moore 
Berneil and Ted Mueller 
Brocia and David Mueller 
Dwight Mueller 
Melanie and Jim Mueller 
Dana Nagel 
Hannah Neufeld and Willmar  
     Harder 
Eunice and Kenton Nickel 
Yvette and Kevin Nickel 
Rick and Helen Ortman 
Jodi and Jim Ostlund 
Eulala Pankratz 
Vernon and Janice Pauls 
Carolyn and Don Penner 
Marvin and Ruth Penner 
Ruth Ann Penner 
Sue and Al Penner 
Lillian and Joe Peters 
Nadine Peters 
Renae and Jason Peters 
Joanna and Randy Pinkerton 
Lois and Ronald Preheim 
Marles Preheim 
Janora and Arlin Ratzlaff 
Gloria and Gary Rediger 
Jared Regehr 
Justin and Tiffany Regehr 
Laurie and Donovan Regehr 
Chuck and Cynthia Regier 
Ella Regier 
Larry Regier 
Sara Regier 
Renee Reimer 
Marcel and Rachel Reimer- 
     Kouame 
Erna and Richard Rempel 
Cynthia Rhodes 
 

Chris Riesen and Katie  
     Schmidt 
Daryl Riesen 
Adam and Jill Robb 
Beaty Robb 
Patrick and Julia Robb 
Aaron and Rachel Rudeen 
Alli and Ben Rudeen Kreider 
Kayla and David Rudy 
Hannah and Mason Scheetz 
Debbie and Don Schmidt 
Katy Schmidt 
Lola Schmidt 
Luke and Matt Schmidt 
Marie and Glen Schmidt 
Warren and Sheri Schmidt 
Wes and Ada Schmidt- 
     Tieszen 
Jake and Esther Schrag 
Leslie Schrag 
Robin and Kyle Schrag 
Sam and Luana Schrag 
Sue and Tim Schrag 
Tim and Bethany Amstutz  
     Schrag 
Tina and Ben Schrag 
Susan and Harold Schultz 
Rob and Diana Schunn 
Michael and Lisa Janzen  
     Scott 
Greg Shelly 
Michelle and Doug Shima 
Karen Siebert and Timm  
     Walker 
Vada Snider 
Brian and Nancy Stucky 
Carla and Kirk Stucky 
Cheryl and Robert Stucky 
Eileen and Jerald Stucky 
Jeanette and Steve Stucky 
Mary K and Bruce A Stucky 
Pam and Ryan Stucky 
Sharon Stucky 
Bonnie Swenson 
Lucille Taylor 
Taryn Temple 
Kathleen and Larry Thimm 
Stephanie and Don  
     Thompson 
Ruth and Joel Tieszen 
Jerry and Leann Toews 
Sondra and Bob Tolle 
Brenda and Claude Turner 
Allison Unruh and Matt  
     Smith 
Carrie and Lewis Unruh 
Michael and Lina Unruh 
Nickolaus Vandever-Moore 
Myron and Mildred Voran 
Gladys and Gary Voth 
Janet and Orvin Voth 
Janice and Delton Voth 
Mike and Kim Voth 
Galen and Kathy Waltner 
Marjorie and Kendal  
     Warkentine 
Stephanie and Chris Weaver 
Kylie and Jake Weber 
Geneva and James Wedel 
LaDonna and Duane Wedel 
Katie and Jim Weiler 
Jonathan and Tonya Ramer  
     Wenger 
Loretta and ElRoy Wiens 
Raquel and Stephen Wilcox 
Kevin and Marilyn Wilder 

John Elbert Will  
Pat and Dennis Willems 
Jennifer and Peter  
     Wintermote 
Grace and John Yoder 
Joseph and Lindsey Miller  
     Young 
Karen Zehr 
Marv and Jeannie Zehr 
Vera and Ted Zerger  

Joyce and Bill Zuercher  
 
Memorial and Estate Gifts 
 
Maddox Lee Crabtree 
Mary Enz 
Dorothy Harder 
Mel Klaassen  
Marjorie Stucky 
Dora and Charles Unruh  
 
Congregations &  
Organizations  
 
Alexanderwohl Mennonite  
     Church 
Bethel College Mennonite  
     Church 
Buhler Mennonite Church 
Eden Mennonite Church 
Faith Mennonite Church,  
     Newton 
Fidelia E. Plett Charitable 
     Foundation 
First Mennonite Church,  
     Beatrice 
First Mennonite Church, 
     Halstead 
First Mennonite Church,  
     Hillsboro 
First Mennonite Church, 
     McPherson 
First Mennonite Church,  
     Newton 
First Mennonite Church of 
     Christian, Moundridge 
Goering Hardware Co., Inc. 
Grace Hill Mennonite Church 
Hesston Mennonite Church 
Hoffnungsau Mennonite 
     Church 
Hope Mennonite Church 
Inman Mennonite Church 
Journey Mennonite Church 
Kingman County Extension 
     Office 
Kroger Community Rewards 
Lorraine Avenue Mennonite 
     Church 
Manhattan Mennonite Church 
Mennonite Men of the Plains 
     (WDC/SCC) 
Peace Mennonite Church 
Rainbow Mennonite Church 
Salina Mennonite Church 
Shalom Mennonite Church 
Southern Hills Mennonite 
     Church 
Tabor Mennonite Church 
Whitestone Mennonite Church 
Women and Girls Retreat 
Women in Mission (WDC) 
Zion Mennonite Church 
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Check out What’s Coming Up... 

 
 Christmas Gathering at Camp Mennoscah   December 18, 2021 
 Youth Volunteer Weekend      TBD 
 Spring Scrapbook & Crafts Retreat      March 18-20, 2022 
 WDC/SCC Men & Boys Retreat    April 1-3, 2022 
 Work & Play Day         April 23 and May 21, 2022 

 
           Go to www.campmennoscah.org for more information. 

Progress on Amphitheater Continues 
By: Marcus Loganbill 

Hope Mennonite Church and   
Working Men of Christ* utilized a 
Camp Mennoscah work day in May 
to get to know each other better 
and at the same time serve the 
needs of the camp.  Plans were to 

work on the amphitheater project, 
but the morning proved to be too 
wet, so the crew set out cleaning 
out the storage shed and separating 
items into “trash”, and “good 
enough for a Mennonite to use 
again”. In other words, very little 
was thrown away. Mid-morning, the 
mist subsided and the group moved 
to the amphitheater.   

One worker remarked, “I realize   
Jesus told us about the wise man 
who built his house upon the rock, 
but I’m not sure amphitheaters have 
to be built with 400 lb. boulders!”   
Connie Luty and Vicki Howard drove 
out at noon with a great lunch, after 
which, work continued until          
mid-afternoon. Under the direction 
of Jordan Miller, the crew managed 
to put in almost three rows on what 
turned out to be a beautiful day. 
The gentlemen from Working Men 
of Christ were favorably impressed 
with the camp and WMOC director, 
Dustin Stalder, said the camp may be         
a great place for future retreats.   

 
 

 

 

 

*Working Men of Christ 

offers housing and        

mentoring to men coming 

out of incarceration. They 

help former inmates to  

follow the way of Jesus  

and become productive, 

healthy members of the 

body of Christ. They renew 

lives and restore hope. 

Volunteers from Hope Mennonite and  
Working Men of Christ place new rock 
“benches” for the amphitheater. 

The Hesston College Men’s Soccer Team volunteered their time in 
August and continued placing rock “benches”.  Volunteering at 
camp has become an annual event as part of their pre-season 
training. 
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P.O. Box 65 

9458 SE 40th Street 

Murdock, KS  67111 

N i n n e s c a h  N e w s  

It may not feel like summer, but we 

are searching for the 2022 Summer 

Staffers! If you are 18 years old or 

older, want to spend the summer 

sharing your gifts and enjoy work-

ing with youth, you may be just the 

person we are searching for. 

As a summer staffer you would 

have the opportunity to hone your 

leadership skills and sharpen your 

compassion and understanding all 

while having a blast with all ages! 

Summer staff positions include 

crafts, grounds/maintenance,     

lifeguards, media, music, naturalist 

and office. These positions receive 

a weekly volunteer stipend of $250. 

Go to www.campmennoscah.org for more 

and information and to apply. 

Searching for Summer Staffers 

Phone: 620-297-3290 

www.campmennoscah.org 

Camp Mennoscah 
Non-Profit 

Organization 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Permit No. 867 

Newton, KS 

2021 Summer Staff pose for a semi-serious group picture. 

Christmas Greetings from the Staff and Board of Camp Mennoscah 
 

But the angel said to the shepherds, “Do not be afraid; for see,  

I am bringing you good news of great joy for all the people: to you  

is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is the Messiah,  

the Lord. Luke 2:10-11 (NRSV) 

Camp Mennoscah's  
Mission is… 

 To encourage all to  
follow Jesus Christ 

 To live as a people of 
healing and hope 

 To seek God's peace 

 To practice love,  
forgiveness, and  
hospitality 

 To affirm diversity and 
heal brokenness 

 To experience God's 
creation 


